
Parish Council 1-16-20 

Present: Jim Sullivan, Fr Shofner, Pam Williams, Terry Genelin, Bob Wagner, Dave Pfarr, Jeff Schultz,  

Minutes of December meeting, approved by Pam Williams, second by Terry Genelin. 

Archdiocesan Synod; Fr Shofner updated council on parishioner survey with information to inform parish 
and archdiocese on strategic management. 

Fr Shofner updates: Youth programming-starting a program to get a base of youth involved here at St 
Annes.  Difficult to get our parish youth to the joint program with St Marys (Dead Theologians Society).  
Initiating this Sunday with 8th grade through 10th grade classes.  Hoping to start with a core group of 
students as leaders. 

Comment by Terry Genelin regarding youth collection and success.  Also comment and update on early 
catholic education for families and parents of children from birth to five years old. 

RCIA going well with eight in class (sponsor as well), hoping for four to follow through with rite of 
welcome, one studying. 

Update on Eucumenical services.  Notice by Pastor Bruihler of plan to hold Wednesday day services.  Fr 
Shofner unsure of availability. 

Carpet replacement update.  Terry Genelin has put together list of 25 parishioners to begin to charge 
committee with task of carpet decisions.  Will work off last year’s proposals.  Working with Jeff Schultz 
regarding committee work and Dave Pfarr working with Pew removal.  Fr Shofner has made calls for 
parishioners to participate and it has been well received.  Committee work can start at any time. 

Parish Organization Chart Review.  Questions?  Should we list ministries?  Color coding?  Date and list 
author.  Review by Fr Shofner, finance council, and parish trustees.  List of chairs and members of 
committees on separate page. 

2020 Pastoral Council Election planning, review of 2019 procedures.  Jim will begin the process.  Pam 
Williams and Terry Genelin are terming out.  Terry Genelin expressed interest in continued service to the 
council with another term.  Incumbents also go through ballot process. 

Stewardship Committee update by Jim Sullivan and Pam Williams.  Discussed review/update of goals 
and objectives for 2020, new member recruitment, and ownership of Archdiocesan Synod.  Question on 
who the minutes are sent to regarding councils. 

Building and Grounds:  radiator leak repaired, building behind school will have gas equipment removed.  
Building will need roof, floor, and windows.  Discussion of a major renovation of the St Annes School 
kitchen.  Paid for by a parish benefactor.  Columbarium discussion regarding Calvary Cemetary. 

No concerns or comments from members.   

Motion to adjourn by Pam Williams and second by Jeff Schultz.   

Next scheduled parish council meeting February 20th.   

 


